
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

July 8, 2024
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:32 p.m. (1832) by Commissioner Hudson.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, August 12th, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. (1830).  The flag salute was led by Commissioner Hudson.  Present were Commissioner Hudson, Commissioner Pidduck, Commissioner Anderson (Zoom), Chief Berg, BC Klinefelter and Secretary Berg. Firefighters Phill Zimmerman, Doug Richter, Chuck Royal as well as community member Andrea Xaver were also present.   
Public Comment: N/A
Consent Agenda:

Commissioner Anderson made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Commissioner Pidduck seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
*  June 10th Meeting Minutes
*  Accounts Payable Check #’s 4561-4583 in the amount of $27,588.69
*  Payroll Check #’s 4557-4560 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,132.14
Correspondence:  A public records request was received from Will Hansen.
Old Business:  

First Aid Class – Only two people signed up so the commissioners decided to postpone the class until the fall.

Call Report – BC Klinefelter gave an update on calls for 2024.  We have responded to 202 calls year to date.  
New Business:  
Skagit County Wire Transfer – Both Commissioner Hudson and Commissioner Pidduck signed the wire transfer that is needed to make the payment for the new tender.  
Chief’s Report:   
· The DNR helicopter is down.  The parts are coming on Thursday.  
· Last Saturday we had an issue with a person out back that was high on drugs.

· We are at 12 calls for July already.

· There was a fatality collision on the early morning of the 4th of July.  Highway 9 was shut down for about 3 hours.

· The fireworks went off without a hitch.  There were no calls that day.  

· Chief Berg authorized two additional items to be added to the new tender.  He will be flying down on the 21st of July to do the inspection and will begin the journey home on the 23rd. (Driving approximately 14 hours a day).
· Chief Berg signed a contract with Brindlee Mountain to advertise the old tender.  Both District 10 and District 19 are still interested and looking into purchasing.

· Both 911 and 921 are having maintenance done on them.  They are getting new tail lights due to corrosion.

· They are filling the tank on the ladder truck every other day due to a bad hose in a terrible spot but everything else on the ladder truck tested good.
· We gave notice to our insurance company; by switching companies we have the potential to save some money.

· The DNR is short handed so they are operating on a three-man crew.

Assistant Chief/Battalion Chief Report: 
· There is currently a red flag warning and there is high fire danger.  
· The crews have been doing really well.

Executive Session:  N/A
Good of the Order:   N/A
Meeting adjourned at 7:02 p.m. (1902)
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Herold Hudson, Commissioner Chair


